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SB 5542 A STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Rep. Nguyen D

Joint Committee On Ways and Means

Action Date: 06/02/23
Action: Do Pass the A-Eng bill.

House Vote
Yeas: 9 - Evans, Gomberg, Holvey, Lewis, McLain, Pham K, Sanchez, Smith G, Valderrama
Nays: 3 - Breese-Iverson, Cate, Reschke

Senate Vote
Yeas: 10 - Anderson, Campos, Dembrow, Findley, Frederick, Gelser Blouin, Hansell, Knopp,

Sollman, Steiner
Exc: 1 - Girod

Fiscal: Fiscal impact issued
Revenue: No revenue impact

Prepared By: John Terpening, Budget Analyst
Meeting Dates: 2/16, 5/24, 6/2

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
SB 5542 is related to state financial administration. 

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
 Proposed amendment includes fee increases for Private Security Professionals program
 Department's budget bill (SB 5533) assumes ratification of these fees
 Fee revenue is not sufficient to fully fund the program, even with fee increases in SB 5542
 Department will need to return in 2024 session for additional fee increases for this program

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
ORS 291.055(1)(e) stipulates that all new state agency fees or fee increases adopted between the date of
adjournment sine die of a regular session of the Legislative Assembly, and the date of adjournment sine die of the
next regular session of the Legislative Assembly, are rescinded upon adjournment sine die of the next regular
session of the Legislative Assembly unless the fee is authorized by enabling legislation.

ORS 181A.870 allows the Board on Public Safety Standards and Training, in collaboration with the Private Security
and Investigator Policy Committee, to establish fees for issuing certifications and licenses to private security
providers. The fees may not exceed the costs for administration of the certification and licensing program, the
criminal records check, and any training program required by rule. The most recent change to these fees was 2011
when some fees were reduced, and some date back to 2005. 


